VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  (Rough Draft)

June 13, 2005

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 8:30 a.m. in the school media center. Members present were Mrs. Carlena Sheeran, Ms. Roxie Claywell, Mrs. Gail Clark, Mr. Darryl Murray, Mrs. Lora Schell and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mr. Rick Bennett was absent.  Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. Mrs. Jackie Adcock was a visitor.

 Mrs. Sheeran made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (05.54) 
Ms. Claywell made a motion to approve the Minutes from the May 10, 2005 meeting. Mrs. Sheeran seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (05.55) 

REPORTS

SBDM Council Members – Mr. Dennis thanked Mrs. Clark, Mrs. Sheeran, and Mrs. Claywell for their hard work and dedication as the faculty members on the council. This was their last meeting.

Parent/Pupil Handbook and Faculty Handbook – The SBDM Council reviewed the school handbooks. No changes were made.

CSIP – Mr. Dennis reported that the updated CSIP will be approved at the July 2005 SBDM Council Meeting.

Staffing – Mr. Dennis reported that he hired two new employees as of June 13th. Mrs. Brittany Carl will teach second grade. Mr. Cody Brown was also hired as a teacher. He will be assigned his teaching grade at a later date. Mr. Dennis also interviewed for two other teaching positions. Mrs. Angie Rucker, our preschool teacher has transferred to North Hardin High School.

Budget – The Council reviewed the May budget. Ms. Claywell made a motion to approve the May budget. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (05.56)

Committee Reports – There were no Committee Reports presented to the Council.

Accident Reports – The Council reviewed the Accident Reports from May 2005. The council will continue to monitor accidents during the next school year.

POLICIES

Wellness Policy – Mrs. Jackie Adcock, our physical education teacher, presented the wellness policy that the ad hoc committee would like approved. Mrs. Adcock also asked the council to purchase ten physical activity kits at a cost of $79.00 each for our teachers to use. She reported that we may be able to use grant money to purchase the kits. It was suggested that Mrs. Vowels have a video set up daily, at the same time, for teachers to use with their students for physical activity. Mrs. Adcock also reported that there are web sites, catalogs, and other videos that our teachers can utilize. She will talk to Mr. Dennis concerning these items at the beginning of the school year. Mrs. Clark made a motion to adopt the Wellness Policy as follows. Ms. Claywell seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (05.57)

                  VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL WELLNESS POLICY
All students shall participate in moderate to vigorous physical activity each day, as follows:
· Each student shall engage in at least 20 minutes of planed moderate to vigorous physical activity each day.  With input from the teachers and the rest of the staff, the principal shall work out how this activity will be handled.  The arrangements must fit within the limits of our building and staffing and be compatible with our school improvement plan.

· Each student shall participate in physical education class weekly.

· Teachers shall make all reasonable efforts to avoid periods of more than forty minutes when students are physically inactive.  When possible, physical activity should be integrated into learning activities.  When that is not possible, students should be given periodic breaks during which they are encouraged to stand and be moderately active.

· Students shall not be deprived of physical education class or other physical activity as a consequence for behavior or academic performance.

· Appropriate accommodations shall be made for students with special needs, as required by law and sound professional judgment.

Our school shall assess students’ level of physical activity at least once a year.  The assessment tool to be used is the Marine Fitness Test.  The physical education teacher will be responsible for assessment.

Our school shall encourage healthy choices among students using the following methods:

· Our school shall implement the nutritional standards required by federal and state laws and regulations.  Those rules apply to our food program and to other food and beverages available during the school day.

· Our Practical Living curriculum shall address the full Core Content, including health, consumerism, and physical education.

· The rest of our curriculum shall reflect an integrated concern for wellness, including connections to Science, Social Studies, and other subjects.

The provisions of this policy shall be determined to comply with provisions required by federal law, state law, or local board policy.  If any specific requirement above does not fit with those rules, the principal shall notify the council so that the policy can be amended to fit.

The principal shall share this policy with the Kentucky Department of Education when KDE asks for this information.

HEAD LICE POLICY

The SBDM Council reviewed and changed the Vine Grove Elementary School Head Lice Policy as follows:

Head Lice Policy

Hardin County Board Policy - Contagious Diseases and Parasites Infection Control

If any student is known or suspected to have or be infected with a communicable disease or condition for which a reasonable probability for transmission exists in a school setting, the Superintendent or designee may order the student excluded from school. The time period the student is excluded from school shall be in accordance with generally accepted medical standards which the Superintendent or designee shall obtain from consultation with the student's physician, the local health officer or the Kentucky Department for Health Services.

Anyone can get head lice, it has nothing to do with cleanliness.  Research has shown that head lice only rarely carry diseases, so they are usually just a nuisance. But the nuisance must be managed nonetheless.

Head lice can survive away from the human body for about 48 hours; nits survive up to 10 days.  Human head lice cannot, however, survive on animals.

Head lice are very contagious. They are spread through the sharing of combs, brushes, scarves, hats, sleeping bags, headbands, stuffed animals, etc.  So check every member of the family. Look for small, silvery, oval-shaped eggs (nits) on hair shafts near the scalp, especially behind the ears, at the crown of the head, and the nape of the neck.  Any family with lice or nits must be treated.

Vine Grove Elementary School Head Lice Procedure

1.  When the office is notified that head lice are present in a classroom, the case(s) will be checked individually. The entire classroom may be checked depending on the situation.

2.  Any student that is discovered having lice or nits will have parents notified by phone or written correspondence.  Included with the notification will be an instructional letter for the parent, which is provided by the board of education and Vine Grove Elementary School.  In the case of the detection of live lice, the parent will be contacted to pick the child up from school immediately.

3.  Students may return to school after they have been properly treated with a medicated shampoo or rinse, and inspected by the office staff. The parent MUST accompany the student on the returning day to be checked in the office before they are readmitted to class.

4.  If the student returns to school without the parent and the student still has lice and nits the parent will be contacted immediately to pick the student up from school.

We realize this problem is very difficult. It is also very expensive and time consuming for parents to repeatedly have to treat their children for this problem. We feel this policy presents the best solution to assist our school in controlling this health problem.

Mrs. Clark made a motion to adopt the policy as stated. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (05.58)

EXTEND MEETING

Mr. Murray made a motion to extend the meeting at 9:30 a.m. Mrs. Sheeran seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (05.59)

SBDM Policy Handbook Review – The SBDM Council reviewed and updated the VGE SBDM Policy Handbook and made the following changes. The highlighted and underlined sections are the changes: 

Operational Procedure 2: Election of School Council Members, Page 4; C. Teacher Selection Process
All certified teachers assigned to the school will meet to determine the process of the certified election of teacher representatives. The election shall be completed by May 15.

Operational Procedure 2: Election of School Council Members, Page 5; f. The elected classified employee (full and part-time) shall be eligible to serve as a non-voting member of the council. A meeting of classified employees shall be called by the principal by May 15 for the purpose of selecting a representative to the council.

Operational Procedure 5: Committee System, Page 15, first part of paragraph one;

a. Standing Committee – Standing committees shall be formed to aid the council. Each standing committee shall consist of at least five (5) members. An attempt will be made to have at least one parent serve on a committee.

Function 2: Assistance to Principal in Selection of School Personnel, c. Ad Hoc Committee, Page 27, Paragraph 4; The School council will be responsible for helping directly with the search for the following positions and other such positions designated by the school council: (1) Counselor   (2) Media Specialist    (3) CIA/GT    (4) Title 1/LRS 
                                                                   (5) Assistant Principal

Function 7: Develop and Implement Professional Development Plans, g. Budget, Page 37, Paragraph two; A  budget must be approved annually by the council at the May

Meeting.

Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the changes in the SBDM Policy Handbook. Mrs. Sheeran seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (05.60)

OTHER INFORMATION

Assistant Principal – Mr. Dennis reported that we were given partial funding by the school board to hire an assistant principal. He told the council that the other funding can come from our Title I fund. If any money is left, we can hire a Title I Assistant. After discussing the issue, Mr. Murray made a motion to hire an Assistant Principal with part of our Title I funds, and if money is available, Mr. Dennis will hire another Title I Assistant. Mrs. Claywell seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (05.61)

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next meeting of the SBDM Council will be held on Tuesday, July 12th at 8:30 a.m. in the school media center.

AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

Some of the Agenda Items for the next SBDM Council meeting will be as follows: CSIP, Staffing, Budget approval, First Reading of Wellness Policy, Head Lice Policy, and the SBDM Policy Handbook Update.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Clark made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:45 a.m. Mrs. Sheeran seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. (Motion unanimously carried. (05.62) 

